Town of Triana Regular Council Meeting
Monday, June 23, 2025
6:30PM

Mayor Caudle called the meeting to order. Roll call:

Councilmember George Ragland - Present
Councilmember Erica Hopkins-Present
Councilmember Theresa Nelson-Present
Councilmember Casey Whitman-Present
Councilmember Levoneia Ayers-Present
Mayor Mary Caudle — Present

Members present constituted a guorum.
Legal counsel Caleb Ballew and the clerk Sharron Humphrey were also present.

Approval of minutes: Motion by Councilmember Whitman to accept the minutes dated June 9, 2025.
Councilmember Ayers second the motion. Motion carried.

Mayor Caudle’s Report: The paving on 6" Street has been completed along with Landess Cir.

Parents have been informed by Madison City School Board wha’s working on rezoning. She stated
letters/survey have been sent out to parents to include options to choose from.

Working on closing out the survey with TARCOG, she stated the importance of completing the survey.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:
Fire & Police: Chairperson Ragland reported the following: Fire Department responded to 10 medical
calls, 2 motor vehicle accidents, 2 service calls and 1 fire(shed), 15 total calls for the [ast two weeks.

The Police Department traveled 1,243 miles, made 15 traffic stops, 16 warning citations, 3 traffic
citations, 26 calls for service, 1 arrest and 5 reports.

Finance: Chairperson Hopkins presented the Bank Reconciliation Statement ending May 31, 2025.
Motion by Councilmember Hopkins to approve the Bank Reconciliation Statement ending May 31,2025,
Councilmember Nelson Motion carried.

Utilities: Chairperson Whitman reported that we were still working on getting streetlights installed and
water intake.

Parks & Recreation: No Report

Streets & Cemetery: Chairperson Nelson reported that 6! street and Landess Cir. have been paved but
not stripped, and the street sign at Village Springs & Fields Pond is missing.

The mayor reported that the pipes and supplies have been ordered estimated to be delivered soon.

RESOLUTIONS, ORDINANCES, ORDERS AND OTHER BUSINESS:




The mayor reported that the Building Inspector has submitted updates on the unsafe structures. Work
session scheduled for Monday, June 30" at 6:30pm to discuss the next step on proceeding on the unsafe
structures.

Councilmember Hopkins congratulated Councilmember Ayers on her 10 years working with Community
Action Agency.

Councilmember Ayers congratulated Councilmember Hopkins on being elected Vice President on the
Community Action Agency Board representing Triana. The mayor congratulated them both.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Roy Seay asked for clarification on what the survey for TARCOG.

The mayor stated the demographics taken will help the town when applying for grants. She stated they
will use the data for the whole of Madison County; 85% participation is needed for it to be successful.

Larry Harris asked if the town was spraying for mosquitoes.
The mayor stated that spraying is scheduled to be done on Thursday & Friday.

Moved and properly seconded to adjourn.
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